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NOTICE

Title or Subject: Medicaid State Plan Amendment (SPA) 22-0035 
Ground Emergency Medical Transportation (GEMT).

Effective Date: November 4, 2022.
Description: The health care authority (HCA) intends to submit 

medicaid SPA 22-0035 to remove from allowable costs the costs associ-
ated with treatment by eligible GEMT providers that do not result in a 
transport. This change is a result of communications from the Centers 
for Medicare and Medicaid Services.

SPA 22-0035 is expected to decrease the annual aggregate reim-
bursement for participating GEMT providers. HCA does not currently 
have the data to provide an estimate of the amount of the anticipated 
decrease. The total reimbursement will not exceed the cost of provid-
ing transportation services, excluding the costs of responses that do 
not result in a transport.

SPA 22-0035 is in the development process. HCA would appreciate 
any input or concerns regarding this SPA. To request a copy of the SPA 
when it becomes available or submit comments, please contact the per-
son named below (please note that all comments are subject to public 
review and disclosure, as are the names of those who comment).

CONTACT: Ericka Campbell, GEMT Program Manager, FSD, P.O. Box 
45510, Olympia, WA 98504-5510, phone 360-725-1952, TRS 711, fax 
360-507-9013, email Ericka.campbell@hca.wa.gov, website https://
www.hca.wa.gov/billers-providers-partners/program-information-
providers/ground-emergency-medical-transportation-gemt.
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